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The new Helicopter Committee Chair is Randy Ray. Randy has expressed his need to recruit 
members to join his committee and assist in taking minutes at the weekly meetings. Depending on the 
number of members on this committee you would only be required to take minutes about every 5-6 
weeks. You can contact Randy at randalray@me.com. 

 

Our new member drive continues. Bring any potential new member to the meeting and their first 
three lunches are free. 

Rotarians and guests were welcomed by our 
greeters Laura Gillam and Maria Goldberg.  
Sorna Khakzad and Scott Grissett handled 
ticket sales.  Dale Jordan lead our prayer and 
pledge.  President John Trawick lead the 
meeting.  

Sunshine was delivered by Chris Kelly who 
recognized our guest, visiting Rotarians and the 
“birthday members” present, who enjoyed another 
excellent rendition of the Club’s happy birthday 
song led by our very own maestro: John 
Appleyard. 

Mark Harden then introduced our guest speakers, 
Freddie Haydn-Slater and Lissa Dees, the 
Executive Director of the Downtown Improvement 
Board (“DIB”), who provided us information about 
the parking for downtown Pensacola.  The DIB is 
a 44-block district.  The DIB was created in 1972 
to spur economic development, attract investment 
and reinvestment in downtown Pensacola, to 
beautify the district and preserve property values.  
The DIB is funded by a 2-mil tax paid by the 
District’s property owners. There are several types 
of public parking available downtown through the 
DIB. The DIB parking is .the teal signs and is .50/
hour.  You can download the PASSPORTParking 
app on your cell phone or go to 
passportparking.com to pay for the parking  or use  

a pay station.  You will need your tag number. 
38% of downtown public parking is managed by 
the DIB.  The rest of the downtown public parking 
is managed by private owners and organizations 
which set their own rules. The red signs are non-
DIB public parking and is more expensive.   The 
DIB reports that more than 30% of on street 
parking is free but has a 2-hour free limit which 
they report is enforced.   Parking violations can be 
paid online, by phone, by mail or in person. You 
can appeal a parking citation within 15 days of the 
citation issue date. You can view more at 
www.downtownpensacola.com/parking. You can 
get a parking map with additional information at 
www.pensacolaparking.com. The DIB does not 
boot or tow.  Non-DIB parking does boot and tow 
and is expensive.  

 Remember – Look for TEAL!!! 

 President John concluded a great meeting 
by thanking everyone.  

Yours in Rotary Service, Sally Fox  

http://www.downtownpensacola.com/parking
http://www.pensacolaparking.com
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Five Flags New World Landing Mon. 12:15 pm 

Gulf Breeze Legends Restaurant Tues.   7:00 am 

 Andrews Institute 

Milton Red Barn on Hwy. 90 Tues. 12:00 pm 

Seville Seville Quarter Tues.   4:15 pm 

Perdido 13660 Innerarity Point Road Wed.   7:45 am 

Cantonment Scenic Hills Country Club Wed. 12:15 pm 

Cordova Gulf Coast Kid’s House Thur.    7:00 am 

Pace Stonebrook Village Thur.   7:00 am  

Suburban West  Pensacola Yacht Club Thur. 12:00 pm 

Navarre  The Tuscan Grill Thur. 12:00 pm 

 Hidden Creek Golf Course - Check navarrerotary.org  

Pensacola North Asbury Place Friday 12:00 pm 
 Cokesbury Methodist 

Randy Ray, Editor:  850-748-9760, email: randyray@me.com 

Web Site: Pensacolarotaryclub.org 

E-Mail: rcopens@bellsouth.net 

Chris Bridwell, Executive Secretary 

Office, Room 323 Brent Building 

P.O. Box 528  Pensacola, FL 32591-0528 

Phone: 434-0684   

HAPPY BIRTHDAY 

Birthdays for the week of   

August 6th through August 12th 

Jonathan Griffith – August 6 – born in Olney, MD, in Rotary 5 years 

Pete Doyle – August 7 – born in Erie, PA, in Rotary 21 years 

Mark Harden – August 7 – born in Pensacola, FL, in Rotary 13 years 

Janet Pilcher – August 8 – born in Pensacola, FL, in Rotary 17 years 

Verdell Hawkins – August 10 – born in Natchez, MS, in Rotary 4 years 

Christina Doss – August 12, born in Coronado, CA, in Rotary 5 years 

Charles Gund – August 12 – born in Pensacola, FL, in Rotary 17 years 

August 6 

Prayer/Pledge - Scott Sallis  Sunshine - Grover Robinson 

August 13 
Prayer/Pledge - Jean Norman Sunshine - Richard Sherrill  

August 6 

Greeters - Charles Gund and Angela Hahn 

Ticket Sales - Leslie Halsall and Hugh Hamilton 

August 13 

Greeters - Tammy Hardy Fauber and Will Hart 

Ticket Sales - Sherry Hartnett and Verdell Hawkins 

August 

6  -  Cat Outzen - Studer Family Children's Hospital 

13 - Dede Flounlacker - Manna 

August - Membership and New Club Development Month 

6  -  Noon  Regular Meeting 

13 - Noon  Regular Meeting 

20 - Noon  Regular Meeting 

       1:00  Board Meeting, New World Landing 

27 - Noon  Regular Meeting 


